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From the Bridge - Cdr Charles Guderian

As commander I thank you for your vote of confidence and since many of you
have served as commander in years past | know that I can call on you for advice.

Our bridge meetings will now be held on the second Tuesday of each month
at MD360 in Powdersville at the intersection of highways 153 and 81 next to Wal-
Mart. All members are welcome and encouraged to attend.

"N Our educational seminars which are held at Cabella’s on Woodruff road are open to
e members and non members for a nominal fee and are now offered on Thursday eve-
nings in order not to interfere with your weekend plans. Awards night is scheduled

for January 21% so plan to attend for an evening of fun and you might even be one of
. the awardees!!

(
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29 at the TD Convention Center and | have included a table for you to view the time slots available for booth
staffing. Please help by volunteering your time for a shift or two or three to help get the word out to the boat-
ing public about our squadron and its activities.

The 2017 Upstate South Carolina Boat Show will be held January 26 through

Please see sign up schedule on page 3 of this issue.
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LHS&PS
Calendar of Events

December
10 Christmas Party at the Lockman’s
13 Executive Committee Meeting

17 Mastering the Rules of the Road Seminar at

Cabela’s
January
10 Executive Committee Meeting
12 How to Use a GPS Seminar at Cabela’s
21 Awards Night location TBD
26 - 29 Greenville Boat Show

February

14 Executive Committee Meeting
11 ABC Class at Cabela’s

18 On the Water Training

Our Bridge

Commander: Charles Guderian, S
commander@lake-hartwell.org

Executive Officer: Ted Sauvain, JN
xo@lake-hartwell.org

Administrative Officer: Nioka Rose, S
admin@lake-hartwell.org

Education Officer: Chris Rose, SN/BOC

education@lake-hartwell.org
Secretary: Rosemary Stevenson, AP

secretary(@lake-hartwell.org
Treasurer: Pete Stevenson, AP/BOC
treasurer@lake-hartwell.org
Assistant SEO: Vacant

Members At Large:

Lynn Solesbee, AP

Al Engelmann, SN

Russ Dunston

David Cross, SN

Nominating Committee

Pete Stevenson, AP/BOC (1 Yrs)
Al Engelmann, SN (2 Yrs)

Jim Carroll, AP (3YTrs)

December 2016

Calendar of Events

LHS&PS Annual Christmas Party

Jef and Angela Lockman are hosting our annual Christ-
mas Party this year at their lovely new home.

The address is 102 Wood Stream Way Williamson, SC

29697 on December 10th from 5 - 9.

The Lockmans will provide turkey, ham and beer and
everyone can bring an appetizer or dessert to share plus
anything else they want to drink.

As usual please bring a toy for Toys for Tots and a
wrapped gift for the gift exchange.

We need a head count by December 7th.

Email admin@lake-hartwell.org

10.

www.Lake-Hartwell.org

Nautical Quiz Locker

Give the nautical expression used to indicate that an order has
been received?

Give the nautical term for stop or cease: avast; astay; amain;
ahoy.

A bow mooring line that leads aft to prevent the boat from mov-
ing astern is called a . Springline; marlin spike; cast
line; red line.

A line at the bow of a small boat for towing or making fast is
called a

A burdened vessel must give right of way to another vessel. True
or false?

Tarred hemp or manila fibers used for caulking the seams of
decks are known as

Name the 18th century oar and sail-powered boat used to
transport troops.

In what year did Ole Evinrude begin manufacturing his first out-
board motors? 1910; 1915; 1920.

Gobble is a British slang term for

A sea running in different directions to a rapidly changing wind
is called a

(answers elsewhere in this issue)
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Greenville Boat Show Sign Up

Date/
Time

Thursday Jan. 26

Friday Jan. 27

Saturday Jan. 28

Sunday Jan. 29

Charles Guderian

1200-
1400

Chris Rose
Nioka Rose

1400-
1600

1600-
1830

1830-
2100

_

Show Ends 1800

Notes: Vendor parking is available. Vendor passes are available at the front entrance desk upon request.

When you leave the exhibit hall after your shift please return your vendor pass to the admissions desk so that
those who follow you can get their passes upon request.

Call or text or email Charles Guderian at 864-477-9479 ecgthree@aol.com with any questions.
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Change of Watch 2016

The Change of Watch...a lovely evening

On November 18, 2016 the Lake Hartwell Sail and Power Squadron held it’s Change of Watch at the
Commerce Club in downtown Greenville. What a setting, 17 stories high in the sky with a fantastic view,
great food, entertainment and of course great company.

D26 Cdr John Ozols relieved Cdr Jim Carroll and installed Charles Guderian as our new commander.

Cdr Ozols then swore in the new bridge consisting of:

Ted Sauvain Executive Officer,
Nioka Rose Administrative Officer,
Chris Rose Education Officer,
Rosemary Stevenson Secretary
Pete Stevenson Treasurer
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Change of Watch 2016

Commander Carroll presented several awards:

Catch the Spirit  Ted Sauvain

Vessel Safety Check Rick Cunningham

Boating Jointly to the Roses and the Stevensons

Jap Boles Nioka Rose

Parsons Cup Chris and Nioka Rose

Commanders Cup Jointly to Pete and Rosemary Stevenson

Following the awards it was time for entertainment. Ms Judy Seeley took the stage, well the center of the
room but you get the idea, and told three wonderful stories and she was a great hit. Ask anyone about the stu-

pid man.
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D/26 Spring Conference

We are moving forward with the District 26 Spring Conference and all is under control. Well
almost all, we hit a speed bump with the band for Friday evening. It seems Mile Marker O has fallen
on hard times and has disbanded. The issues are health and age and are probably irremediable. |
have several suggestions to follow up on and would welcome more.

In the mean time it is time to inventory your treasure trove and select an item or two to do-
nate to the silent auction. Nautical items, art and actually almost anything of value would be wel-
come. Or you might consider recruiting a marina or a dealer to make a donation and then there is
always the idea of donating a dinner cruise on your boat. Please coordinate with Jef Lockman to in-
sure your efforts don’t overlap with someone else.

The following message was sent on November 22, to the District as part of our marketing
campaign.

Hello Commanders

Further to hoping you are all saving the date, I wanted to inform you of an attraction at the
Greenville Museum of Art. Perhaps you can share this information with your squadron as yet
another reason to plan to attend the 2017 Spring Conference.

Pete Stevenson

Opening November 16!
Wyeth Dynasty

In celebration of the centennial of Andrew Wyeth’s birth, the Museum presents Wyeth Dynasty, a
retrospective of Andrew Wyeth’s art complemented by works of his father, N. C., his son Jamie, and

his sisters Carolyn and Henriette. More than 80 examples are featured in this exhibition of works by
the first family of American painting.

Pete Stevenson
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Education

Cabela’s on Woodruff Road in Greenville

New Day/New Time for Seminars Starting in January
Second Thursday of the Month 5:30 to 7:00PM

Cost $10.00 per person or $15.00 at the door.
Register at https://www.UpstateBoatingCourse.org..

Schedule of Upcoming Seminars and Classes

Saturday, December 17; Mastering the Rules of the Road

This seminar provides an explanation with examples of the 37 Rules of the Road for both the U.S. Inland Rules and the International
Rules (COLREGS). It simplifies the sometimes complex law relating to boat operation for the recreational boater. It is a starting
point for study preparation for the USCG License examination.

Thursday, January 12, Using a GPS

Sure, GPS can get you where you need to go, but did you know you can use it to steer your boat accurately? Enhance your boating
experience by getting the most out of today's feature-packed GPS devices. Learn how to store and use waypoints, build and execute
routes, and monitor steering. You can also get tips on connecting your GPS to your VHF marine radio, which opens up a new world
of digital hailing and distress signaling.

Saturday, February 11, America’s Boating Course

Skippers, spouses and family members come learn some basic boating safety. Topics covered include, Boat Handling, Docking, Aids
to Navigation, State & Federal Regulations, Anchoring, Trailering Tips, Rules of the Road, Emergencies, PWC Safety, Knots and
Splices. Upon successful completion of the exam a certificate will be awarded. SCDNR will also send you a boater education card.
Cost for this all day class is $50.00 for first family member and $10.00 for each additional family member sharing the same book.

ANSWERS TO XO QUIZ

. Aye-Aye

. Avast
Springline

. Painter

True

. Oakum

. Actuaire

. 1910

. The Coast Guard
l10. Cross sea
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Lake Hartwell Sail & Power Squadron

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
November 7, 2016

MD 360 Powdersville

Call to Order 18:30 by Lt/Cdr Charles Guderian, S

moow»

A quorum was established

Invocation —Lt/Cdr Charles Guderian, S

Pledge of Allegiance — Lt/Cdr Charles Guderian, S

Review Minutes of October meeting — approved

The next ExCom meeting is at the MD 360 Powdersville Tuesday Dec 13 @ 18:30.

AD-Hoc Committees — D'26 Conference Spring 2017, March 3-5. P/C Pete Stevenson reported on
the conference. A 5 page brochure of the D’26 Spring Conference has been mailed to the D’26 Com-
manders .The band originally hired for the conference is unable to perform. We need to find alterna-
tive performers.

Department Reports

A

B.

Commander — Cdr Jim Carroll, AP — no report
Auxiliary — No Report

Past Commander — P/C Pete Stevenson

1. Two of the squadron sextants have been sold. Price was $1250. Three will remain at the
Rose’s

2. A proposal was made and approved to move $1250 from the checking account to a
Certificate of Deposit.

Treasurer — Lt/Cdr Ivy Williamson, S,
1. The treasurer distributed the monthly and year to date report. The reports were accepted
as presented.

Administration — Lt/Cdr. Nioka Rose,S

1. Lt/Cdr Nioka Rose was not in attendance but sent her report.

2. A planning meeting for the 2016-2016 year will be scheduled for the squadron possibly in
January.

3. P/C Stevenson will give a final count to the Commerce Club by Nov 14 for the COW on
Nov 18.
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(Continued from page 8)

4.

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

P/C Stevenson will give the Lockman’s a head count for the Christmas Party by Dec 7.

F. Education — P/C Chris Rose

1.
2.

ABC classes are scheduled for Feb 11, May 13 & Sept 16.

It was suggested that we try to schedule the three (3) seminars on a weekday Tues or Thurs
at 5:30 PM.

Rules of the Road Dec. 17

G. Executive — Lt/Cdr Charles Guderian, S

1.

2.

Co-op charting activity will resume this week. All zones have been spoken for except Zone
1A. If you can help, please call Jim Wilkins for a list of A.T.O.N.S. for that zone.

Lt/Cdr Guderian has contacted Ray Fedele and the Awards Night has been scheduled for
Jan 21. Place tbd..

. The Squadron Christmas Party will be held at the home of Angela & Jef Lockman on

December 10, 5-9 PM.

. The squadron has a complimentary booth #32 for the 2016 upstate boat show Jan 28-31 at

the TD Convention center. The $70 electrical deposit has been submitted.

. John Ozols will be the D’26 guest at our COW Nov 18. Registration is low. Deadline is

November 9. Telephone calls may be in order.

. Squadron Facebook:

a. public/private sections — needs discussion.
b. squadron advertisement — needs discussion
c. events eg. Boating and ABC classes/seminars needs discussion

H. Secretary — Lt/Cdr Rosemary Stevenson, AP

1.

2.

Sunshine Committee —A card was sent to lvy & George Williamson upon the death of
George’s father Jerel.
Poinsett Pilot — Articles are due by the 20th.

From the Bridge — Cdr Jim Carroll

Education -Seminars — P/C Chris Rose

Christmas Party — Lt.Cdr. Nioka Rose

D’26 2017 Conference — P/C Pete Stevenson

Change of Watch— P/C Pete Stevenson

Boat Show — Lt.Cdr. Charles Guderian

Awards Night — Jan 21 Lt.Cdr Nioka Rose & P/C Ray Fedele

(Continued on page 10)
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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

(Continued from page 9)
l. Members at Large — no report.

V. Old Business — no report

V. New Business - no report

VI. The December ExCom meeting will be on Tues Dec 13 at 6:30 PM, MD 360 Powdersville.

VII.  Adjourned 19:40

Submitted by Lt/Cdr Rosemary Stevenson, AP
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Come for the Boating Education...Stay for the Friends™

Find us on

Facebook

Poinsett Pilot

Official monthly publication of the
Lake Hartwell Sail and Power Squadron,

Editor: Nioka Rose
Proofreaders: Pete & Rosemary Stevenson
Distribution: Bert Baxter

Items are due on the 20th of the month preceding publication. Articles should be emailed to:
editor@lake-hartwell.org.

The editor reserves the right to edit submissions in a style that best serves the needs of LHS&PS, District 26, and United
States Power Squadrons©

Articles, opinions, and advertisements contained herein do not necessarily reflect any endorsement or policy
from either the USPS or LHS&PS unless so stated.
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